
TOWN OF AURORA 

TOWN BOARD WORK SESSION 

November 17, 2015 
 

 

 The following members of the Aurora Town Board met on Tuesday, November 17, 2015 

at 7:00 p.m. in the Southside Municipal Center Town Hall Auditorium, 300 Gleed Avenue, East 

Aurora, NY, for the purpose of holding a work session. 
 

 Present:  Susan A. Friess  Councilwoman 

    Jolene M. Jeffe  Councilwoman 

    Charles D. Snyder  Councilman    

    James J. Bach   Supervisor 

 

 Absent/Excused: Jeffrey T. Harris  Councilman 
 

 Others Present: Ronald Bennett         Town Attorney 

    William Kramer  Code Enforcement Officer 

    Patrick Blizniak  Superintendent of Building 

    Chris Musshafen  Recreation/Aquatics Director 

        
 

 Supervisor Bach opened the work session at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag.  Those present met to discuss the following: 

 

1)  Building Dept. – request to attend conference: 
 

 Patrick Blizniak and William Kramer are requesting to attend the 2016 Niagara Frontier 

Building Officials Conference on January 25-27, 2016 in Buffalo, NY.  This will be put on the 

November 23, 2016 meeting agenda.   

 

2)  Civil Service Title Change – C. Musshafen: 
  

 Based on the Erie County Civil Service eligibility list, Kathleen Moffat is requesting to 

change Christopher Musshafen’s civil service title from Aquatics Director full-time provisional 

to Aquatics Director full-time permanent.  This will be put on the November 23, 2016 meeting 

agenda. 

 

3)  SSMC Kitchen Fire Suppression: 
 

The fire suppression system in the kitchen at the Southside Municipal Center needs to be 

inspected every six months as long as the gas is still hooked up to the stove, ovens, etc.  Since 

the kitchen is not being used, the Board felt that the appliances should be disconnected and the 

gas turned off.        

 

4)   Town Code Review: 
 

The revisions to Chapter 116 – Zoning of the Town Code were reviewed along with the  

penalties and fines in other chapters of the code that did not meet the requirements to make them 

violations. The revised code will be forwarded to the Planning Board for their comments.  The 

Town Board will ask them to respond within two months of receipt of the document. 
 

 

 

Martha L. Librock 

Town Clerk 


